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Dear Preble High School families -   

 

Hopefully, all families have found some time to be outdoors and are enjoying this wonderful 

weather we have been having!   

 

I am amazed at how time is flying and was quite surprised when I was asked to write my note for 

the April newsletter.  Please find some important dates and information in this correspondence and 

enjoy reading about our many student activities, as well as sporting accomplishments and academic 

achievements. 

 

Attendance and Tardies  

 

We continue to monitor our tardy data.  From the data it shows an improvement for this month, and 

this is great. I heard rumors that the students did not like the music that was being played during 

passing, as an incentive, if their tardies improved.  So, I am guessing they are working on fixing this 

matter themselves, in the hopes that the music will not return.   Please continue to encourage your 

son/daughter to get to class on time, in the event that they may be one of the students contributing to 

our data. 

 

  1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th 6th 7th 8th 

January 1414 333 358 277 337 290 323 276 

February 1444 379 359 378 344 359 352 383 

March 891 252 354 253 204 240 237 234 

 

We are so proud! Here are a few reasons why: 

 

Preble High School Academic Decathlon Team participated in the 29
th
 Annual State High School 

Competition on March 15 and 16, 2012, and placed second in the Super Quiz Relay. 

 

Summer School Booklets 

These were made available in student services on March 19, 2012 and we still have some copies.  In 

addition, the information is also listed on line. 

 

Community Image Survey 
This survey focuses on gathering the communities’ perception of public education.  You may 

receive a phone call or be asked to complete the survey online.  I encourage all of our families to 

participate, as your input is valuable as we work to create an education system that is one of the 

best.  

 

Preble Parent Network 

We would like to have more parents involved.  These meetings are held on the first Wednesday of 

every month at 6pm in Room 105.  Come and join us! 

 

Thank you as always for your support and commitment to the success of student learning at Preble 

High School.    

 

Sincerely,  

 
 

Natasha R. Rowell 

 

 
 

http://www.greenbay.k12.wi.us/
http://www.greenbayprebleonline.com/
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THANKS 

Thank you to all the music 

parents who helped with Middle 

School and District 

Solo/Ensemble. 

 

END OF GRADING PERIOD 

The end of the 5
th

 grading 

period is April 20
th

. 

 

LATE START 

 

On May 2nd, district staff will 

have professional learning. 

Students will have a one hour 

late start.  Period 1 will begin at 

8:30 a.m. for students. 

 

NHS INDUCTION 
 

The National Honor Society 

Induction ceremony will be held 

on May 2, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. in 

the Auditorium. 

 

 

 

 

IN-SERVICE DAY 

 

May 25th is an early release day 

for students.  Students will be 

dismissed at 12:50 p.m.  Busses 

will pick up students at that 

time.  The Food Service area 

will serve breakfast and lunch. 

 

 

PARKING PASS 

APPLICATIONS 

 

Applications for parking passes 

for the 2012-2013 school year 

will be emailed out in the 

middle of May to parents who 

have parent connect access.  If 

you do not have parent portal 

access you can print them off 

the Preble Website.  The 

applications are due back on 

June 8th.  Students must have a 

valid driver’s license before 

they can hand in an application.  

All fees/fines and restricted 

time/detentions must be 

paid/served before applications 

will be accepted. 

 

GUEST WIFI ACCESS 

 

A new connection named 

“Guest” is now available when 

accessing the internet. The 

“Guest” connection will present 

users with an End User 

Agreement screen which 

requires the user to click 

“Accept” to indicate that the 

user will abide by the District’s 

AUP.  Internet access through 

“Guest” will be at the more 

restricted student internet access 

level. 

 

TUTORING ASSISTANCE 

 

On-site tutoring assistance is 

now available for all Preble 

students Monday through 

Friday via a grant through 

NWTC.  Students may receive 

help during their lunch hours or 

study halls.  Please encourage 

your child to seek help as 

needed through their Guidance 

Counselor.  

  

UNHEARD VOICES: 

SPEAKING OUT AGAINST 

SEXUAL VIOLENCE 

  

  On Monday, April 16th, at 

8:26 a.m., Preble will have a 

panel discussion and 

dramatization on Sexual 

Violence for all sophomores.  

Our purpose is to inform 

students of the legal, social, and 

emotional ramifications of this 

issue.  The District Attorney, 

Staff from the Sexual Assault 

Center, a School Resource 

Officer, and a School Social 

Worker will be on the panel.  

This information is important 

for students to be made aware 

of for their own personal safety 

and self-esteem.  Please contact 

our school social workers, 

Sandy Tree, Christina Gingle, 

or Kelly Rowe at 391-2402 with 

any questions or concerns. 
 

2012-2013 SCHOOL 

CALENDAR 

 

You can now find the 2012-13 

calendar on our website at: 

http://www.gbaps.org/Parents/P

ages/2012-2013_Calendar.aspx 
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SENIOR SCHOLARSHIP/AWARDS NIGHT 
 
The Preble High School Senior Awards Night 
will be held on Wednesday, May 23, 2012.  This 
is a night to honor those seniors who have 
received scholarships.  The ceremony will begin 
at 6:00 P.M. and will be held in the Preble 
auditorium.  Students and parents will be invited 
to attend this event based on the student’s 
responses to a survey they complete asking if 
they have received any scholarships.  This 
survey will be distributed to all seniors in mid-
April.  Parents, please help ensure that your 
child returns this survey promptly.   
 
DPI INFORMATION LINES 

 
For information about academic standards, 
tests, open enrollment, family-community 
partnerships with schools and many other 
topics, call the Department of Public Instruction 
toll free at 1-800-441-4563, or visit the DPI web 
site at www.dpi.state.wi.us. 
 
 

               
 

 
JUNIOR/PARENT/COUNSELOR  MEETINGS 
 
Parents and guardians of juniors will meet with 
their guidance counselors to review transcripts 
and discuss post high school plans. These are 
called an Individual Planning Conference or 
IPC. These conferences will assist parents and 
their children to prepare for their future whether 
they are going into the work world, military, 
technical, or four-year colleges. This will be a 
great opportunity for parents and juniors to start 
planning their senior year and beyond. 
Questions will be answered and resource 
materials will be available. If you have not done 
so, please call 391-2402 to schedule your 
Individual Planning Conference.  
 
JUNIORS-COLLEGE ENTRANCE EXAMS 
 
Juniors are encouraged to take their college 
entrance exams, ACT/SAT, in the spring of their 
junior year.  Tests can be taken more than 
once, if necessary.  The ACT is now the most 
commonly used test, but the SAT may be 
required for some out-of-state schools. Preble 
High School’s school code, 500-795, needs 
to be included on the ACT/SAT registration 
form so that test scores can be added to the 
student’s official transcript. Stop in the 
Career Center to research college 
requirements. Registration packets are 
available in Student Services and/or visit the 
website www.actstudent.org (ACT) or 
www.collegeboard.com (SAT). 
 

http://www.dpi.state.wi.us/
http://www.actstudent.org/
http://www.collegeboard.com/


 

ACT/SAT TEST DATES 
 
ACT    June 9th     
 
SAT May 5th 
 June 2nd     
     
Registration deadlines are approximately 4 
weeks prior to exam. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
SCHOLARSHIP UPDATE 
 

For some scholarships, like Scholarships 
Inc., a Student Aid Report (SAR) is required 
to complete their scholarship application. 
The SAR is received once the Free 
Application for Federal Student Aid, or 
FAFSA, is completed and processed. 
Please contact your school counselor if you 
have further questions. 
 
SUMMER SCHOOL OFFERINGS 

 
This year's summer school offerings are 
now available and offer a lot of variety. 
Students can take courses in one of two 
sessions: June 11 - July 13 or July 16 – 
August 10. The Student Services Office has 
course information and registration forms.  
For just $13 a course, high school students 
can get credit for physical education, health, 
personal and financial literacy, language 
arts, social studies, physical science, 
biology, and more!  Credit is not offered for 
camps or classes that are not offered during 
the school year.  

 
 Don't forget the popular Freshman 

Forward for incoming 9th graders in 
August!  

 
Summer school forms can be completed on-
line, or can be mailed to the Green Bay 
Area Public Schools Office Building at 200 

South Broadway by the appropriate 
deadline.  In the event that a course will not 
be offered, enrollment fees will be returned.  
Students who register for courses by the 
general registration deadline will know by 
the first week of June if there was sufficient 
enrollment to hold the course.  
 
The Department of Public Instruction limits 
the amount of time a student can spend in 
summer school to 4.5 hours per day. Any 
student interested in summer school is 
expected to attend every day - family 
vacations are not considered excused 
absences.  Summer school is not the 
best option if these plans are already in 
place.   
 
Registration runs until courses are full. 
Once classes are full, students will be 
selected by a lottery system.  If you have 
questions, please contact your school 
counselor at 391-2402. 
 

                  
 
APRIL’S HIGHLIGHTED SCHOLARSHIP 

 
Scholarship, Inc. Technical College 
Scholarship 
 
Senior applicants must: 
 

 Demonstrate financial need 

 Show academic achievement, 
community service, leadership, and 
co-curricular activities 

 Articulate clarity of thought in 
response to essay questions 

 
Information is available in the Career 
Center. Application deadline:  April 23rd 



 

 
 

The mission of the  

Parent Network is to provide 

drug and alcohol free activities 

for Preble students. 

 

Preble Parent Network Scholarships due – April 13 
Applications available in Student Services 

 

 

Junior Prom Dance – April 14 
Chaperones: contact Julie at julielamal@sbcglobal.net or 

Karen Marshall at kkhabel-marshall@gbaps.org 

 

 
Junior Post Prom Party – April 14 (after dance) 

If you want to help contact cindybaeb@gmail.com and I will connect you with the 

group 

 

 

 

 
Senior Grad Party – May 31 

Thank you to those who have already volunteered but 

we need more: contact Kathy at rocket88@ameritech.net 
 

Next Parent Network Meeting – May 2, 2012 @ 6:00 in Room 105 

mailto:julielamal@sbcglobal.net
mailto:kkhabel-marshall@gbaps.org
mailto:cindybaeb@gmail.com
mailto:rocket88@ameritech.net


 



 



 

Dear Parent or Guardian, 

 
  This is to let you know that we are offering two Summer School Enrichment 

classes at Preble High School for students from ANY SCHOOL in the district, currently enrolled 

in World Language Spanish courses for this and next school year.  Because they are only two-

week courses, they are NOT included in the GBAPS Summer School Directory, and so we are 

sharing that information with you now.  Please read the descriptions below, and if you wish to 

sign your child up for either course, please use the attached form and mail it in with your 

payment to the given address by April 20. 

 

Course Descriptions for Summer School 2012 

 

(Course # PRB2)  Bridge to Spanish 2 (Enrichment Course) 

 

*This course is open to any student who is enrolled in high school Spanish 2, 

including incoming 9
th

 graders, for the 2012-2013 school year.  The course will 

review the vocabulary, grammar and culture needed to successfully enter level 2 

with ease and will present practice in listening, speaking, reading and writing.   

 

*This is a two-week course to be held at Preble from 9 until Noon each day 

during the first two weeks of each session.   

Session 1, from June 11 through 22 (Monday – Friday, 9 until Noon) 

Session 2, from July 9 through 20 (Monday -  Friday, 9 until Noon) 
There must be at least 12 students signed up for the course to run.   

 

(Course # PRBAP)  Bridge to AP Spanish (Enrichment Course) 

 

*This course is open to any student who is enrolled in the AP Spanish course at 

Preble High School for the 2012-13 school year.  The course will review the 

knowledge and skills students should have to begin an AP-level class in the Fall, 

and will present practice in all the communicative areas of listening, speaking, 

reading and writing.   

 

*This is a two-week course to be held at Preble from 9 until Noon each day 

during the last two weeks of Session 2.   

Session 2, from July 16 through 27 (Monday -  Friday, 9 until Noon) 
There must be at least 12 students signed up for the course to run. 

 

 

Please direct any questions about these courses to your child’s Spanish teacher, or e-mail  

Karen Habel-Marshall, WL Curriculum Support Teacher, at:   

kkhabel-marshall@gbaps.org 

mailto:kkhabel-marshall@gbaps.org


 

2012 Summer School Course Request Sheet 
(Complete one form per student) 

Submit the Course Request Sheet and payment made to Green Bay Area Public School District to:  

Karen Habel-Marshall, World Language Department, Preble High School, 2222 Deckner Avenue,  

Green Bay, WI 54302. 

 
  

Student’s Full Legal Name: ___________________________   ____________________   ___________     
_____________ 
As listed on Birth Certificate                     Last Name (Please Print)       First Name        Middle 

 Date of Birth 

 

Grade (in 2011-12): _______School Attended (in 2011-12): _______________________ Student ID: 

_________________ 
            

 (if known) 

 

K-12 Enrichment (Non-Credit Earning)  
 

Course Number Session Dates Period (Time) Location Course Title 

# 

 

#     

# #     

 

Cost per Course Number of Courses Requested 

Total Cost 

(attach check or money order payable 

to Green Bay Area Public School 

District) 

$13.00 #________________ 

 

$_______________  

 
  

 

Parent/Guardian Approval: 
The above named student has permission to participate in the course listed and understands homework, attendance, and behavioral 
expectations must be met. 
 
Signature of Parent/Guardian  _____________________________________________________ Date  ______________________  

 
Printed Name of Parent/Guardian  ___________________________________________      Parent Phone 

#___________________ 

For Office Use Only: 

Initials: ______________________            Date Received:____________________________        Check Number: 

____________________ 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 


